
Michael K. Deaver 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 
The White House 
Washington, D. C. 

Dear Mr. Deaver: 

Ronald J. Scbmidt 
6600 Boulevard East 
West New York, New Jersey 07093 

July 25, 1981 

I agree that it is unfair to select a few for preferential treatment 
while excluding others. However, I would still appreciate a sheet of 
President Reagen's doodles based on the a.mount of work that I put in to 
helping the President to get elected. I trust thatihis will put me into 
a different category. 

Regards. 

Very truly yours, 

-



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

July 17, 1981 

Dear Mr. Schmidt: 

Thank you for your letter requesting a 
sheet of President Reagan's doodles. I 
appreciate your interest in having one 
and regret that this must be a disappoint-· 
ing reply. However, because of the great 
number of requests the President receives 
for mementoes, it is not possible to oblige 
them all. He believes it is unfair to select 
a few for preferential treatment while ex­
cluding others. 

Your interest is appreciated, and we know you 
wi 11 understand. 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

Mr. Ronald Schmidt 
6600 Boulevard East 
West New York, New Jersey 
09093 

:'>· ..... 

-
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THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

July 27, 1981 

Dear Ray: 

I think Tim is a friend of yours. 
Can you let me know what our position 
is on the anchovies? 

Mr. Ray Arnett 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

Assistant Secretary of Interior 
for Fish, Wildlife and Parks 

Department of the Interior 
Washington, D.C. 



136 EL CAMINO 

BEVERLY HILLS, CAJ.IFORNIA 90212 

July 17, 1981 

Malcom Baldridge 
Secretary of Conunerce 
14th E. Northwest 
Washington, D.C. 20230 

Dear Secretary Baldridge, 

/, 

As a past president and eight year member of the 
California Fish and Game Conunission, under then Governor 
Reagan, I would urge you to take a hard look at the new 
Pacific Fishery Management Council reconunendation for the 
taking of anchovies off California and participation in 
this fishery and others by the Soviet Union. 

Because marine biology is an inexact science, I also 
feel that the 420,000 ton quota set by the PFMC is danger­
ously high (approximately four times higher than quotas 
allowed by the Conunission, and eight times higher than the 
fisherman have been able to catch in the past) . 

In my lifetime I have watched one of the most prolific 
areas in the world deteriorate into at best a mediocre 
marine fishery; all this under the watchful eye of government 
marine biologists. 

The fact that there is a bottom in the barrel seems to 
be elusive. Inviting foreign nations to participate in our 
already ailing fisheries is a dangerous step. Russia has 
already overfished it's own waters, and is forced to range 
far and wide. Mexico has geared up just below the border to 
fish without restrictions by their government and, with the 
Russian precident will probably want to participate in our 
fisheries when their resources run out. 

This action, coupled with offshore drilling policies will 
make it increasingly difficult to elect Republicans in this 
state. 

Only a small segment of the commercial fisheries would 
benefit from increased take and foreign participation, while 
the rest including the related reqreational industries and 
fishing public would suffer from this abuse of the forage 
fish population. . 



,-

136 EL CAMINO 

BEVERLY HILLS, CAJ.IFORNIA 90212 

2 

I feel very strongly about this situation or I wouldn't 
write this letter. The problems of trying to preserve our 
dwindling fisheries are tough enough without the injection 
of international politics. 

If it would strengthen my credibility, I might add that 
I am a heeler and a PRCA life member, number C-180. 

Are you going to believe a cowboy or a biologist? 

TMD/blh 
cc: Berger Bensen 

Mike Deavers 

---- - - ._, 
Doher(y 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

July 27, 1981 

Dear Mr. Cassidy: 

Thank you for your letter and the news­
paoer review of the book "The Allah Con­
spiracy." I aporeciate your thoughtfulness 
in sending it. The President is looking 
forward to the trip to Yorktown. 

Mr. Ed Cassidy 
Press Secretary 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

Office of The Honorable Paul Trible 
House of Representatives 
Washington, D.C. 20515 

. 
' 

( 
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THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

July 27, 1981 

Dear Mr. Nolan: 

Thank you for your letter concerning the 
July 4th message from President Reagan. 
I appreciate your interest in having a 
copy and regret that this must be a dis­
appointing reply. However, there are no 
plans at present to reproduce the President's 
handwritten draft. 

Because of the great number of requests the 
President receives for mementoes, it is not 
po s s i b l e to o b l i g e t h em a l l . H e be 1 i e v e s i t 
is unfair to select a few for preferential 
treatment while excluding others. 

Your interest is appreciated, and we know you 
wi 11 understand. 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

M~. John R. Nolan 
Investment Land Company 
of Dallas, Inc. 
5440 Harvest Hill, Suite 130 
Dallas, Texas 75230 

I 

--



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

July 27, 1981 

Dear Mr. Brown: 

Thank you for your recent letter. I'm sure 
it will not be necessary for you to come to 
Washington for the purpose of being inter­
viewed by me. You state that you have met 
with almost everyone involved in our decision 
making process. If you have submitted a resume 
and have made known your desire to be considered 
for an ambassadorial post, you are already in 
the system. 

Thanks again for taking the time to write. 

Mr. Keith L. Brown 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

2100 Colorado State Bank Building 
1600 Broadway 
Denver, Colorado 80202 

. 
' 

-



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

July 27, 1981 

Dear Ray: 

I think Tim is a friend of yours. 
Can you let me know what our position 
is on the anchovies? 

Mr. Ray Arnett 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

Assistant Secretary of Interior 
for Fish, Wildlife and Parks 

Department of the Interior 
Washington, D.C. 

, 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

July 27, 1981 

Dear Clem: 

Thank you sincerely for your letter of 
support for privileges at the Metropolitan 
Club. I look forward to a warm and reward­
ing relationship with the Club and its 
members. 

Many thanks. 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

Mr. Clement E. Conger 
Curator 
The White House 
Washington, D.C. 20050 

.. 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

July 23, 1981 

Gentlemen: 

It gives me great pleasure to second Mr. Michael K. Deaver for 
resident guest privileges in the Metropolitan Club. Mr. Deaver is a 
very distinguished and able new Washington resident. He is Assistant to 
the President of the United States and Deputy Chief of the White House 
staff. He is certainly one of the most influential personalities in the 
new Reagan Administration and is perhaps the person closest to the 
President in the day to day operations of the United States Government. 

Mr. Deaver is personally a very attractive and intelligent gentleman 
in addition to having a delightful sens~ of humor. He is certainly a 
new Washington resident that Club members will wish to know. I think he 
will make an excel~ent addition to our resident membership. 

I sincerely hope that the Board of Governors will be able to act 
favorably on the proposed membership of this distinguished and delightful 
American citizen. 

Board of Governors, 
Metropolitan Club, 

Washington, D.C. 

Very sincerely, 

(1@~,-~ 
Clement • Conger 

Cur tor 
The White House 

and 
Curator 

Diplomatic Reception Rooms 
Department of State 

-



i . 

To the Board of Governors 

ID4r Jllrtrnpnlituu OJlub 
nf tl}t ctity nf lthuil}tngtnn 
Wasl}tngton. I. Cl:. 20006 

second -
I propose the following as a ~:atecfor ( XX ) Resident ( ) Nonresident membership in the 

Club: 
F II Michael K. Deaver u name _______________________________________________________ _ 

Residence address __ 452.l.J)_g~t.?x_S_t:x~e..J;..£._N_..R._._.Ra..sJlin&.t.QQ._J}._C_._ Since ____________ _ 

Vocation ----~-=~~-=~1!!~!'~~_:;~~------- Firm and Position -~~~i~_:~n._!=_~0_.:_~e_:_~e!~~ent 
----~(_!~-~aj..~~~~!~~~_!iE~Jl~Q~ty_gil~~~f_tE~-w.bi~e_RQ_U~~-----------
Address __ _The._Rbit.e....Ha.use. .... .Yashing..t.on...-.D~C...-2Q5.00. ___________________ _ 

Date of birth --~E..ti.!_).J-..z._J.Jl~----------- Place --~a!-~!:..sJ_!~l~i._C2lJJ_p_r~i2 _______ _ 

The candidate is or has been a member in good standing of the following social clubs (include dates) 

. ---------------------------------------------------------
He is well-known to the following members of the Club ---------------------------­

___ -lJ.il.J..iam Midd.e.ndo.U---------------------------------------­

___ _l!_e~IY_~~-Idl~~Q...-~~--------------------------------------­

Education (preparatory school, college or university and dates) ------------------------­

----~~~L~~~Q~e_~~~~J.J~.!~~~~cyi_J.~~~-------------------------

Maiden name of wife and names and ages of children ----~------------------------­
____ Wi:fe_-_.Caroline I11d;y:r...Chi 1 dren.;_...Aman.da--,,_..10.r.Bl.air-""'-...5------------

I have known the candidate for _ __one ___ years, vocationally --¥es._ __ , socially __ y.es. ___ . 

I ( x ) know ( ) do not know the candidate's family. 

Resident Guest Privileges are requested on the ground that the candidate is-----------------

Priority of Consideration is requested on the ground that the candidate is -~~s.J..§.t@.!_t!>_.t@ ____ _ 

Presid•~=--~".__'.':_t>_u_<~_ci,~-:_f_~~_t~-:_~~t~-1'._~=~~PL/~--=--==~ 
Clement E. Cong~~ 

Member 

SEE RU:LES FOR PROPOSAL OF CANDIDA TES ON REVERSE 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASH I NG TON 

July 27, 1981 

Dear Mr. Woolley: 

As stated in President Reagan's "What 
July 4th Means to Me", his reference to 
a legend was just that. The President 
has heard and learned from history of this 
unknown man. What he wrote was all that is 
apparently known to historians. 

Thank you, Mr. Woolley, for your interest. 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

Mr. E. Richard Woolley 
24 Cumorah Lane 
Danville, CA 94526 

' 

.. 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

July 27, 1981 

Dear Joe: 

Thanks for your kind note. Congratulations 
on the success in California. I think we 
made a good team. 

Let me know when you're in town so we might 
say hello. 

Best to all. 

Mr. J. E. Van Kirk 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

Safety & Security Systems Division/3M 
223-3N 3M Center 
St. Paul, Minnesota 55144 

. . 

' 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

July 27, 1981 

Dear Clay: 

I am sorry that there isn 1 t much of a 
chance President Reagan will be able to 
accept the National Food Brokers Association 
invitation in December. You should be hear­
ing from our scheduling office shortly. 

We are simply booked through February of next 
year. I can 1 t speak for the rest of the White 
House, but I would gladly exchange Jelly Beans 
for Wilbur Milk Chocolate Bars. 

Please let me know if you are ever in town. 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

Mr. Clay White 
Clay White Associates, Inc. 
47 Quail Court, Suite 110 
Walnut Creek, CA 94596 

. . 

' 

'!--. 
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\il.\l<JR.\'\lll \I 

TO: 

FROM: 

SUBJECT: 

1111. \\HITE JIOl'SE 

\\:\Sllf~(;TOJ\ 

July 27, 1981 

FRED FIELDING 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 

Re: Judge Wm J. Rea 

I don't have any strong feelings on this recommendation, 
but I am passing it on for a friend. Can you let me know 
what his chances are? 

t1J J( ·'.:) 



"o from ... 
M. Richard Keating 

Vice President 

July 13, 1981 

Mike, 

DEAN WITTER REYNOLDS INC. 

. 

,,,.,,,...._ r_Slllldr...,..., 1rtc. ___ ...,_, _:z 

Qllo.- ........ ~"61• 
(fl6) '6t-H44 

Command performance from Father-in-law ..• It was good seeing you and Carolyn 
at the Reids. I was only sorry we didn't have time to give the girls another 
tennis lesson. Hopefully next time. 

Hope to see you in the fall. 

DK:sd 
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AMERICAN BOARD OF TRIAL ADVOCATES 

To PROMOTE THE Allr OF ADVOCACY 
AND THE EFFICIENT ADMINISTllATION OF JUSTICE 

4605 LANKERSHIM BOULEVARD, SUITE 508 
NOP.TH HOLLYWOOD, CALIFORNIA 91602 

TELEPHONE: (213) 985-6353 • 877-5818 

July 8, 1981 

The Honorable S. I. Hayakawa 
United States Senate 
New Senate Office Building 
Washington, D.C. 20510 

Dear Senator Hayakawa: 

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR 

B•VUL Y HAU'BllN 

I am writing this letter to recommend to you Judge 
William J. Rea, of the Los Angeles Superior Court, 
for appointment to the United States District Court 
in Los Angeles. Judge Rea is an eminently qualified 
judge for this position, and has not only my support 
but the support of many experienced attorneys in 
Southern California. 

It is my understanding that there are one or two 
appointments available for vacancy in the United States 
District Court in Los Angeles. Judge Rea has made 
application for appointment to one of these positions, 
and I, and the members of the American Board of Trial 
Advocates, wholeheartedly recommend Judge Rea for this 
appointment. 

Judge Rea is a republican who was appointed to the Los 
Angeles Superior Court bench by then-Governor Ronald 
Reagan. He has served on that bench with distinction. 
During his tenure as a judge of the Superior Court in 
Los Angeles, he has served in many capacities. In Los 
Angeles County, the Central Court is located in down­
town Los Angeles and there are branch courts located 
in several areas, including Van Nuys. Judge Rea served 
for a number of years as the Presiding Judge of the 
Van Nuys branch of the Los Angeles Superior Court, and 
was so effective and capable in his handling that he was 
re-elected to the position of Presiding Judge for an 
unprecedented number of years. This indicates not only 
the respect that is shown to him by the lawyers, but also 
by his fellow judges. 

I personally have known Judge Rea for many years. I 
first met him when he was with the law firm of Early, 
Maslach, Foran & Williams, in Los Angeles, California, 
doing civil defense work on behalf of insurance companies 
and their many insureds. This law firm is the law branch 
of the Farmers Insurance Company. 



The Honorable s. I. Hayakawa 
July 8, 1981 
Page Two 

Judge Rea left the above law firm and moved to Orange County 
where he became a partner in the law firm of Moore, Graves, 
Madory & Rea. Since I practiced both in Los Angeles, and 
commencing January 1, 196l to the present date in Orange County, 
I have had ample opportunity to have cases with Judge Rea, 
contact in various political activities, as well as community 
affairs. Throughout all of this period of contact, when Judge 
Rea was an attorney, I came to admire and respect him. He has 
a conservative, no-nonsense, and lawyer-like approach to all 
cases and problems. He is a firm believer in the doctrine of 
stare decisis and believes that this should be an integral part 
of the judicial system. 

Since being appointed to the Superior Court, Judge Rea has 
displayed an evenness of temper, a capacity to look at all sides 
of a lawsuit, and a knowledge of the law that has endeared him 
to all segments of the Bar~ both plaintiff and defendant. All 
attorneys are certain when they appear in front of him that they 
will receive fair and equal treatment, and that he will follow 
the law. 

As you can see from this letterhead, I am the current President 
of the American Board of Trial Advocates. This organization 
is a national organization. In order to qualify for membership 
in this organization, an individual must have actual experience 
in handling trials in court. A minimum of 20 jury trials in a 
court of major jurisdiction must have been handled by the attorney 
before he is even eligible for membership. His application is 
then reviewed by other trial lawyers; and only after his background, 
integrity, and reputation have been checked, is he accepted to 
membership. I mention this only because of the fact that Judge 
Rea is not only a member of this organization, and was while he 
was a practicing attorney, but is one of the former National 
Presidents of this organization. This, again, speaks very highly 
of him and his abilities to act as both an administrator, arbiter 
of disputes, and illustrates his renown as a trial lawyer. 

In my opinion, it is extremely important that a Federal Judge, 
sitting in the District Court in Los Angeles, or any other district, 
has a broad experience as a trial lawyer so as to be able to handle 
all types of cases from a standpoint of both civil and criminal 
litigation. Judge Rea has this experience not only as a trial 
attorney, but is an experienced and seasoned trial judge who has 
presided over both criminal and civil matters. Hence, he is highly 
qualified, has the proper approach to make certain that the 



The Honorable s. I. Hayakawa 
July 8, 1981 
Page Three 

philosophies of the present administration are followed, he 
adheres in and believes in those philosophies, as well as being 
accepted by all lawyers. 

While I am unfamiliar with all of the applicants for this 
position, I am certain that there are none who are any more 
qualified than Judge Rea. I therefore humbly request that you 
consider Judge Rea as the man to be appointed to one of these 
positions so that we can have his expertise and extensive 
judicial capacity added to the District Court Judges in Los 
Angeles. 

If you desire anymore detailed information about Judge Rea, or 
referral to other persons who may give you greater insight into 
him, please feel free to contact me either by letter, phone, or 
personally, and I will be happy to supply you with any additional 
information needed. 

DAR: cam 

Very truly yours, 

Donald A. Ruston 
President 
American Board of Trial Advocates 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

July 27, 1981 

Dear Mrs. Austin; 

Thank you for your good letter regarding the President's 
Fourth of July message. You are absolutely right. The 
President did use a paper called "The Price They Paid", 
which has long been a favorite of his, in the article that 
appeared in Parade Magazine. He has quoted the article 
many times in many speeches, and feels it is a very 
appropriate reminder of those early patriots sacrifices. 

I am enclosing a copy for your records. Thank you sincerely 
for bringing this to our attention. 

Mrs. Dorothy L. Austin 
P.O. Box 2833 D 
Pasadena, CA 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

, 

. -. 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

July 27, 1981 

Dear Gary: 

Thanks for the Hurculean effort in 
sending letters to all 217 Members 
of the House who stood with us on the 
reconciliation vote. 

We genuinely appreciate your support. 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

Mr. J. Gary Shansby 
President 
Shaklee Corporation 
444 Market Street 
San Francisco, CA 94111 

' 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

July 27, 1981 

Dear Mrs. Sedenquist: 

Thank you for your letter inviting me to 
address the California Association of 
Realtors' annual convention in September. 

I'm afraid I simply can't schedule any 
additional time away from the White House. 
I do appreciate you inviting me and wish 
you s~ccess with your plans for the con­
vention. 

I have taken the liberty of forwarding your 
request to Mr. Frank Ursomarso, Director of 
Communications, to try to arrange for a 
substitute. You will be hearing from his 
office soon. 

Again, thank you for your kind invitation. 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

Mrs. Margaret Sedenquist 
Los Angeles County Boards of Real Estate 
601 N. Vermont Avenue, Suite 104 
Los Angeles, CA 90004 

, . , \, 

.. -. 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

July 27, 1981 

Dear Buz: 

Thank you for your interest in doing a 
feature article on me for the Fall Issue 
of Carnation Magazine. 

I'm sorry that I will be out of town while 
you are in Washington, however, I am en­
closing a copy of the Washington Star article 
for your use. It seemed to me to be complete. 

How about sending me a draft of the article 
and I'll look it over before publication. 

Sorry we'll miss you. 

Mr. Buz Crain 
General Manager 
Box 1229 
Milpitas, CA 95035 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

' 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

July 27, 1981 

Dear Mr. Royce: 

Thank you for your interest in my 
responsibilities to President Reagan. 
Although I don't have time to write all 
the information you requested, I have 
taken the liberty of enclosing an article 
written by the Washington Star which pro­
files me. I hope it answers your questions. 

Thanks again, Richard, for taking the time 
to write and for your interest. 

Mr. Richard Royce 
42 Sherwood Drive 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

. . 
New Providence, New Jersey 07974 

' 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

July 27, 1981 

Dear Mr. McNeal: 

Thank you for sending the Budd Voter 
Information Guide. I'm sure we will 
find it most helpful, and would appre­
ciate it if you would send an additional 
15 copies. 

Thanks again for your thoughtfulness. 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

Mr. James H. McNeal, Jr. 
The Budd Company 
3155 West Big Beaver Road 
Box 2601 
Troy, Michigan 48084 

. . 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

July 27, 1981 

Dear Hal: 

I got your note about Walter Skallerup. 
Don't worry, he is in place as General 
Counsel for the Navy. 

Good to hear from you and let me know when 
you are in town next. 

Many thanks. 

Mr. Harold P. Shawlee 
8101 Gould Avenue 

Warm regards, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

Los Angeles, CA 90046 



Mr. Michael K. Deaver 
Deputy Chief of Staff 
The White House 

Harold P. Shawlee 
8101 Gould Avenue 

Los Angeles, California 90046 

July 17, 1981 

1600 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W. 
Washington, O.C. 20500 

Dear Mike: 

Knowing how busy you are, I realize now it was presumptive of me to try 
to reach you by telephone the other day. 

The purpose of my ca 11 was to ta 1 k about Walter Ska 11 erup who, I under­
stand, is being considered for General Counsel of the Navy. I have been 
told that he has been approved by Secretary of the Navy John Lehman and 
that Defense Secretary Weinberger has no objection. 

Union Oil's General Counsel George Bond has been active in Republican 
circles for a long time and, if I recall correctly, was appointed by 
then-Governor Reagan to the Fair Employment Practices Commission of 
California. Bond has known Skallerup since college, believes him to be 
a person of the highest professional caliber and o·ne who would support 
the Administration's positions. Bond makes this statement knowing that 
Skallerup has been active in Democratic affairs and was treasurer for 
one of Senator Jackson's campaigns for President. 

George Bond asked that I convey this information to you and, if you 
wanted more direct information, you might call him at (213) 977-6121. 

On a more personal note, I was in Washington last month, had some spare 
time, but didn't have enough guts to call you for lunch or a short 
appointment. I am increasingly more happy that you are where you are 
because things seem to be going very well. Keep up the splendid work. 

:ae 

77;· 
H.P. Shawlee 
(213) 977-6446 (Office) 
(213) 656-0859 {Home) 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

July 27, 1981 

Dear John: 

We received the buttons - and believe 
me, they're most popular in the White 
House. 

Thanks for your thoughtfulness. 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

Mr. John T. Hay 
California Chamber of Commerce 
1027 10th Street 
p·.o. Box 1736 
Sacramento, CA 95808 

. . 
. . 

' 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

July 27, 1981 

Dear Jim: 

Thanks for the SPORTS RETAILER and for 
the press release. We are all enjoying 
the gym very much and appreciate the part 
you played in equipping it. 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

Mr. James L. Faltinek 
National Sporting Goods Association 
717 North Michigan Avenue 
Chicago, Illinois 60611 

L 

I 
! 
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FROM: 

THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

0 Information 

~ti on 



NCW YORK OF"F'ICE 

LAW OJ"J"ICCS 

SHIPLEY SMOAK & AKERMAN 
1108 NATIONAL PRESS DUILDJNO 

WASHINGTON. D. C. 20045 

1202) 783-1647 OF" COUNSEL 

1370 AVENUE OF" THE AMERICAS E. COWARD STEPHENS 

Honorable Michael K. Deaver 
Deputy Chief of Staff 
The White House 
Washington, D. c. 20500 

Dear Mike: 

July 27, 1981 

I don't want to bother you unless I have something that 
I consider to be of real importance, but I believe that this letter 
falls in that category. 

When I was in the State Department, the most helpful 
person to me in pursuance of my various Republican Party causes 
was the Assistant Legal Officer, Louis G. Fields. I believe you 
have met Lou several ti.mes. He has been consistently through the 
years a great supporter of Republican Presidents, and in recent 
ti.mes one of the few guys over there who was an outspoken Reagan 
man. 

As a result, he has been passed over time and time again 
in the selection process and is still after many years in the same 
position. He is now under consideration for appointment as United 
States Representative to the Disarmament Committee and his file 
appears t2_ be stuck in J~.8.~J::J_c~!Jt.'_s.-0..ffice. He has b~6mmended 
oy everybodY:-£rom-:t«>"StOw to Dick Allen and Al Kramer (Virginia's 
Republican Party Chairman). I can only surmise that the liberal 
underground is up to its old tricks of cutting apart a good man from 
below and thus preventing the appointment of a really reliable 
Reaganite and conservative. 

If you could blast this one loose, it would be a great 
stroke for liberty and a guy who can be trusted to loyally push 
White House programs. There won't be any leaks through Lou Field's 
office. 

Let me hear from you sometime when you have a moment's 
free time (if that ever occurs) - we might even have a game of 
tennis! 

MHS 
h 

Best regards, 

Sincerely, 

( 1' t..,..--. ' --
Marion H. Smoak 



THE DEPUTY SECRETARY OF STATE 

WASHINGTON 

August 5, 1981 

Dear Mr. Smoak: 

Mike Deaver handed me your letter of July 27 
concerning a Mr. Louis Field. This office has 
not been involved in the appointment's process 
for the United States Representative to the 
Disarmament Committee. I am not acquainted 
with Mr. Field. I suggest you direct your 
inquiry to Mr. Eugene Rostow. 

Sincerely, 

w~n~ 
William P. Clark 

Mr. Marion H. Smoak, 

cc: 

j bee: 

Shipley, Smoak & Akerman, 

Mr. 
The 

·Mr. 
The 

1108 National Press Building, 
Washington, D.C. 

Richard Allen 
White House 

Michael Deaver 
White House 


